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June 12, 2018

MEMORANDUM

TO: 

The Honorable Anna Lopez Brosche


Council President 
FROM: 
 
The Honorable Scott Wilson

 
Councilman, District 4
SUBJECT:
Special Committee on Parks 



The Special Committee on Parks was charged with evaluating our park system for access, maintenance and youth development.  In 2003, the City of Jacksonville retained a consultant to develop The Master Recreation Improvement Plan.  The Master Plan identifies:  planning for our future, quality control, funding and operations as recommendations.  The Master Plan encourages the City to update the Master Plan every five years establishing future capital improvement and maintenance priorities.  The Master Plan established and maintains a ranking of the current condition of all parks.  In 2004, former Mayor John Peyton appointed a Parks Task Force of community stake holders.  The Parks Task Force recommended an independent group of private citizens assist in setting park policy, advocate for park funding and search for public/private park partnerships.  Almost a year ago, the Special Committee on Parks was established.  The following findings and recommendations are a result of the Special Committee on Parks’ work. 
1. Maintenance.  The Department uses a park mode model classifying each park to determine maintenance standards.  Every park receives a base level of maintenance.  Additional maintenance services are allocated according to use and demand.  The Department also uses a park and facility assessment program to identify park assets needing improvement. Based on the assessments, the Department initiates a maintenance program specific to each park and facility.  And, that maintenance work is prioritized by assets with the greatest need.  When possible, the Department engages community partners and volunteers who contribute to the overall maintenance of the City’s park system.  Through the park and facility assessment program and ensuing maintenance levels provided, park conditions will improve and provide safe and engaging facilities for youth, families and citizens of all ages in our community.  Consequently, the Special Committee on Parks would like to see a more comprehensive plan for maintenance addressed in future budgets.  Additionally, the Committee recommends improved signage notifying citizens how and where to report maintenance needs. 
2. Security and Safety.  As a result of the work of the Special Committee on Parks, the Department has developed and will implement Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) for the Live-on Security program.  The SOP will address officer selection, duties and request for assistance.  The officer selection SOP will address the needs of each park and will include incentives for service in the most distressed areas.  The duties SOP will clarify the goals and objectives of the Live-on Security program and eliminate duplication of duties between park Live-on Security and JSO zone Officers.  The request for assistance SOP is designed to improve communication with park patrons and reduce incident response times.  In parks where there is no Live-on Security but persistent security issues remain, the Department is implementing a park security patrol program where non-residential security offices inspect parks in a coordinated loop pattern.  The goal of this program is to increase park security presence, increase citizens’ enjoyment of parks, reduce crime, reduce park rule violations and protect park facilities and other valuable park assets.  In addition to developing and implementing the officer selection, duties and request for assistance SOP, the Committee recommends the Department create signage explaining how citizens report issues in the park. 
3. Comprehensive Plan.  Staff should draft revisions to Recreation and Opens Space Element (ROSE) policies listed under Objective 1.2. to require development of a ranking criteria or a matrix to determine future priorities for maintaining our existing park system and planning for new capital improvement projects.  Staff should draft revisions to ROSE Goal 2 to expand the requirement for the provision of recreation and open space in residential development to include all areas, not just the suburban and rural areas.  Individual solutions may apply differently to different parts of town.  Staff should also draft revisions to ROSE policies listed under Objective 2.2 to require all new single-family subdivisions (3 lots or more) and multi-family residential developments to provide active recreation parks, a monetary contribution to park facilities or dedicate land to the City.  The dedication of land option will apply only with the approval of the Parks Department.   Staff shall re-evaluate the monetary contribution fee associated with these policies and recommend modification based on current costs to develop and maintain park facilities.  All multi-family units regardless of the number should participate with 2.2.2. Staff should draft revisions to the Future Land Use Element, ROSE and Chapter 656 definitions for the terms open space and active recreation areas. 

4. CPAC Recommendations.  Based on the input of all CPACs, several common themes emerged regarding areas of improvement for the Department.  The list includes:  maintenance, marketing, partnerships, programming, project design and security.  The Department will be proactive in addressing the CPAC Recommendations list.  And, two of the items on the CPAC Recommendations list, security and maintenance, are priority items resulting from the work of the Special Committee on Parks.
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